
NORTH HUNTERDON MUSIC ASSOCIATION Minutes 

February 9, 2021 

 

 

Note:  This meeting was conducted through Zoom 

 

Present:  13 

 

Last Name First Name 

Dieterman Diane 

Fasciano Jen 

Holk Melissa 

Lipinski Laura 

McCormack Jen 

McDermott Dana 

McGrew Dawn 

Parliyan Alexa 

Patuto Jen 

Rooney Kevin 

Smith Karen 

Wallace Susan 

Walsh Ryan 

 

 

Motion to open meeting at 7:02 p.m. made by Susan; seconded by Dana.  
Motion to approve the January meeting minutes made by Jen F; seconded by 
Karen. 

 

  

Faculty Report – None 

 

 

Corresponding Secretary – Amy Belica 

 

• Note to Amy:  we should send something to Mrs. Cudworth when she has 

her baby.  Motion to set aside funds made by Jen McC; seconded by 

Melissa; motion passed. 
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Treasurer Report – Alexa Parliyan 

  

• Seven new memberships in PayPal.  Mass email was sent out for the last 

time this school year and memberships may continue to dribble in. 

• Pfizer check arrived.  Thank you, Alexa!   

• Scholarship and master class funds are all still there.  Susan will let all 

directors know these funds are available to use during the pandemic.   

• We met and exceeded our fundraising goal for the year.  Yay!  

• Prism concert isn’t happening, but we didn’t budget any for it. 

• TOTAL ACCOUNTS BALANCE as of February 1, 2021:  

 

  Set Asides  

Checking $ 6,374.47 Newport Jazz Fest $ 1,222.20 

PayPal 0.00 Silver Oak (Prism) 500.00 

Gaming 820.44 Hunterdon Music (Prism) 250.00 

Total $ 7,194.91  $1,972.20 

 

Total Actual Balance:  $ 5,222.71 

 

 

Fundraising Report – Dawn McGrew 

 

• Flower Power 

Spring bulb sale is underway!  We are hoping to earn a little more this 

time because the catalog offerings are huge compared to the fall.  It is 

important for buyers to understand these will be bulbs, roots, and seeds - 

not full-grown plants.  Sale will go through May 1, and items will be 

delivered starting the end of March. 

• Clothing Drive  

Not able to get a date because all remaining months were taken.  We will 

need to put in our requests for the entire school year early next time. 

• Pampered Chef 

Still need to find a consultant.  Rachel McLaughlin’s brother may be able 

to help us out (she is a school board member).  Dawn will follow up with 

Rachel.  We could plan it so items would be delivered for Mother’s Day.  

Sale could start right after spring break. 
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Membership Report – Jen Fasciano 

 

• We are up to 81 members, with some maybe still trickling in.  Three 

unpaid memberships need to be tracked down.   

• Getting together the past NHMA alumni email list and will soon be sending 

out the request to join.  

 
 

Updates and Information – Susan Wallace 

 

• NHMA Newsletter 

People are feeling very disconnected right now, so Laura is planning on 

doing a winter newsletter by end of March and a spring newsletter in May.  

It is good to add fundraiser info, links to winter concerts, pictures, etc.  Be 

on the lookout for the winter issue soon! 

• Open Positions for 2021-2022 School Year 

Filled:  Third Quarter Snacks (Jen P, Jen McC, and Melissa) 

Open:  Treasurer, Equipment Coordinator, Hospitality Chair   

  

 

Open/New Business – Susan Wallace 

 

• Winter Musical  

This is a go.  Planning to live stream it for all on March 4, 5, 6, and 7. 

• St. Patrick’s Day Parade 

No official word yet.  May end up doing it in six months (September).  

• Prism  

No official word yet, as we are waiting to hear from faculty. 

• Senior Recognition 

Need to honor the seniors and let them know they will be missed.  We still 

have an outdoor gathering limit of 25, so no outdoor events can happen.  

If banquet or picnic not possible, then what are we going to do?  We don’t 

want last year’s problem and have to come up with something at the last 

minute.  We should think about doing senior signs sooner rather than 
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later.  Signs could go on the cars.  Staff could hand deliver the senior 

awards like last year.  Jen and Jen will draft an email to Mr. Angeline and 

see what he thinks.   Jen P will work on putting details together and 

getting prices and numbers.  Good idea to partner the awards with a 

banquet, if possible. 

  

 

Motion to close meeting made by Susan at 7:55 p.m.; seconded by Dana. 

Minutes prepared by:  Dana McDermott 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting:   March 9, 2021 

 Via Zoom at 7:00 PM 


